BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –April 10, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry 
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:33 PM.
Abatements
None
Water Dept.
The Board inquired about the current status of the meter project.  Al Zerbato stated that 162 had been fixed to date, which left 102 of the original amount left.  117 new meters are not working as of the current billing period, for a total of 219 to currently repair.
The Board asked why the Water Department need an F250.  Al Zerbato stated that this truck would be able to pull the valve exerciser and the department wouldn’t need of one of the small trucks any longer.

Waste Water Dept
Al Zerbato let the Board know that a flusher truck for the Wastewater Department had been approved by the Finance Board and the appropriation had been approved..
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Documents were presented from LB Corporation for a year’s continuation of emergency contract work.  The total increase was 10% over the last amount.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  Bob Bartini abstained, the rest of the Board approved.
The Board requested an update for the current paving project.  Al Zerbato informed the Board that the paving would continue to the Stockbridge line in addition to the original Spring Street to the MASS DOT entrance plan at an additional cost of $242,842. The completed paving job will include 300 feet of West Park from the bridge to the railroad tracks and Stockbridge Road from Spring to the Stockbridge line at a total cost of $595,831.  Both Chapter 90 funds and town funds will be used.  Full depth reclamation from Spring to Mass DOT entrance and mill & fill from there to the Stockbridge line.
Al Zerbato also let the Board know that repairs were needed for the West Park Bridge.  He had received a quote of $49,000.  Al Zerbato inquired if this would be considered an emergency situation where the work could be done soon.  The Board agreed that it was..  Bridge funds are available for this project.  Going forward the Board is requesting that multiple quotes are attained before things reach emergency status when possible.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Jonathan Terry seconded to give the current bridge work to LB Corporation as they do the Towns emergency work and can do it simultaneously to the current West Park Street paving.  Bob Bartini abstained, the rest of the Board was in favor.
Dave Forrest inquired about old plans from 1990-1991 that may contain design work for Bradley, Columbia, Center & Mill Streets.  Al Zerbato stated that they would be looked for.

The Board discussed the current need for a new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato stated that we have all the current information regarding purchasing or leasing.  A demo had been given to the Highway department.  Dave Forrest feels that one specific sidewalk plow is needed and not a small loader with multiple uses. Al Zerbato stated that several options were being investigated. This matter will be moved on for Town approval.

Al Zerbato also let the Board know that he had been in contact with Lee schools to see if it was feasible to have a satellite salt storage.  This would help in reloading the sidewalk plow in that area.  Gig Wellington and Al Zerbato will be looking further into this.

The Board inquired about catch basin cleaning and whether there was money set aside specifically for this task.  Al Zerbato let them know that these funds would come out of the Highway budget under Road Maintenance 
Other
Al Zerbato let the Board know that all DPW departments had been level funded.

A capacity permit was submitted by the owner of 125 Marble.  They will be building a duplex in the place of a single family that had been torn down several years ago. The owner has paid the capacity fees and submitted plans. The Board agreed to accept. Dave Forrest made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.

A registered letter was sent to the owner of 430 Greylock Street regarding payment of capacity fees.  We await response.  Bob Bartini suggested reaching out to Town Council to possibly attained a letter for guidance on such situations.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The Board reviewed the minutes from 3/20/2018. Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor of approval..
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 8, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:32PM. Bob Bartini made the motion to adjourn and Pete Scolforo seconded.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
